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REVIEW OF SERVICES

Miramar College

April 28, 2010
1 p.m.

Present:  Patricia Hsieh, Brett Bell, Dave Umstot, Jim Bray, Temmy Najimy (for Susan Schwarz), Dan Gutowski, Darrell Rogers, Charlie Hogquist, Richard Burkhart, Lance Lareau, Rick Covert, Paulette Hopkins, Dane Lindsay, and George Beitey
Absent: Adela Jacobson, Jim Vincent, Greg Newhouse, Peter Fong, Richard Bettendorf, and Lou Ascione 
The minutes of the March 24 meeting were approved with the following corrections:  On page 2 under the T-100 paragraph, correct “we do not pay” to read “the campus does not pay” and under the Pool Temperature paragraph correct “sand in the filters” to “sand filters.” 
Propositions S and N Update
Jim Bray provided updates on Propositions S and N projects.


Infrastructure – Phase I


The large Infrastructure project is now complete and the focus of work will shift to the Quad area.  Parking Lot 3 will be closed down in May so that work can begin on the Parking Structure.  Brett Bell asked that all communication regarding the lot closure clearly indicate that it is the student lot that will be closing to ensure that staff and faulty continue to use Staff Lot 3.  This will leave the temporary parking lot for student use.  

Classroom Buildings Project




The final color coat will be done in two or three weeks on the Arts and Humanities Building.  The project is on track to be complete by November with classes ready to begin in January.  We are considering moving some staff into the building in late October/early November.  Dane Lindsay again cautioned about moving staff into a building before it is complete as there have been many problems when that has been done in the past.


Dave Umstot informed the group that Facilities has received notice from one of the prime contractors on this project and the LLRC project that it is going out of business.  Facilities will be taking an item to the Board of Trustees on May 13 to award a contract to the next lowest bidder on the project to complete that portion of the work.  Jim Bray stated that he has already met with the new contractors and they are ready to complete the work.

LLRC/Quad Area


The concrete is being poured for the foundation and the project is moving along well. 

T-100, 200, and 300

When the new classroom buildings open, the bungalows will be removed.  In addition, B-300, B-400, C-200, F-301 to 304 and T-401 to 404 will be removed.  Paulette Hopkins stated B401 has a lot of donated items stored there and asked where the campus would now be able to store those items.  Dane Lindsay noted that room had just been a temporary solution that was offered; Paulette stated a new location would be needed.  Patricia Hsieh asked where the Outreach Building would be located; Jim Bray noted it would be in B200.  

Parking Lot 3

Dave Umstot stated that the Parking Lot 3 groundbreaking is scheduled for May 12, at 10 a.m.

Chilled Water to Buildings I, S-500, C-100, C-400, and Fieldhouse

Brett Bell noted that the hydronic hot water lines have been hooked up and the chilled water lines were to be completed April 6.  Jim Bray stated they were finished April 9.  Dane Lindsay noted that some of the lines were not working on April 27 due to problems with valves sticking at the Fieldhouse.  Darrell Rogers stated that we are looking at re-commissioning three of the larger buildings throughout the District (one of them is the S-500) to see if they can be made more efficient.  Brett Bell asked if there was anything that could be done to mitigate the problems in S-500 in the meantime.  There continue to be areas that are too cold or too hot.  Darrell stated we will continue to try to correct the problems, but need the re-commissioning to be completed in order to address most of the current problems.  The majority of the work for the re-commissioning will be done after hours to avoid any interference with the classes.  

Summer Meeting Schedule

Brett Bell asked the group members for their thoughts on continuing to hold meetings throughout the summer.  Jim Bray noted that it would be beneficial to meet.  Brett stated he would continue to send out a call for agenda items, and the group would continue to meet as necessary.
Turf Renovation Fields #7 and #8


Dave Umstot met with Stacy LoMedico to discuss several issues, one of which was the possibility of the District taking over one field at Hourglass Park for dedicated use by the campus.  She was to look into the request to see if that was feasible.  Paulette Hopkins reiterated that the campus has a strong interest in controlling one of the fields.  Paulette also asked about the possibility of utilizing the area by the Park and Ride lot in the north part of campus; however, Dave Umstot stated that we are looking at that area for other uses. 

Roundtable

Charlie Hogquist informed the group about the upcoming C-Cert training and stated that it might be necessary to split the group into two sessions—one in June and one in July.  

George Beitey asked if there had been any progress in identifying a site for the Fire Science/EMT program.  Jim Bray stated that he will be meeting with Dave Umstot, Richard Burkhart, and Lance Lareau to look at options.  Dave Umstot will meet with a larger group to include Presidents Hsieh and Beebe in May.

Dan Gutowski asked about the solar proposal to heat the Hourglass pool.  Dave Umstot stated that he had tasked MA Engineers to review this as part of the central plant expansion and hopes to have his recommendations this summer.

